
           FILE: 22-93-4013 
            Tangent Fire Dep 
            ____________ 

Department of Environmental Quality 
Western Region - Salem Office 

 
Phone Memo 

 
Date: 9/29/2022_______________ Time: __10:15am________ 
 
Call From/To:___Carey Vonasek_________________________ 
 
Title: _______________________________________________ 
 
Company:___Tangent Fire Dept._________________________ 
 
Location:_____________________________________________ 
 
Phone No.:___541-928-8722__cvonasek@tangentfire.com____ 
 
RE: __22-93-4013 Backlog letter received______________________________________________ 
 
 ______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Summary of Call: 
 
Spoke w/Assistant Chief Carey Vonasek. Tank was removed and a water fill tower is now in it’s place using well water. Well  
Services only the fill tower – there is a separate well that is used for potable water for the station. There is an individual that 
Has recollection of when the tank was removed (was present that day). Suggested they get a written statement of recollection  
For use with cleanup file. Recommended they hire an environmental consultant to help with soil sampling and water sample. 
Seems like it may be a low complexity site due to age of contamination and only soil contamination reported. However,  
Contractor that did the tank pull was found to be fraudulent; no information in file other than decommissioning checklist. 
Old tank location is close to building and railroad ROW. Will send email to Mary Camarata to see if there are any grants 
Available for fire station for this type of work. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
x:jclauss\phmemo          By:_J.Claussen_____ 


